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It’s the very final show of 2020 and after last week, I’m not
sure what to expect. The format was back to the same that it
has been for years, but there was a rather nice match that I
haven’t gotten to see around here in a bit. Hopefully we get
something like that again because it made for a better show.
Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

In memory of Jon Huber/Luke Harper.

Opening sequence.

Nikki Cross vs. Reckoning

Before the match, Cross insists that the change starts
tonight. Reckoning only has Mustafa Ali with him instead of
the entire Retribution. Cross starts fast and slams her head
into the mat over and over. Back up and Cross is sent to the
floor without much effort, putting her right in front of Ali.

That’s enough of a distraction for Reckoning to kick her in
the face and take it back inside. A dragon suplex gives
Reckoning two but stereo crossbodies give us a double
knockdown. It’s Cross up first with a pair of seated sentons
for two as the firing up is on. Cross plants her with a
tornado DDT and rolls through, setting up the Purge for the
pin at 4:09.
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Rating: C-. What exactly were you expecting out of this match?
They did it last week and it wasn’t any better, but at least
Cross gets her revenge now. There isn’t exactly much demand
for either of these two at the moment, but Cross has enough
crazy energy to make almost anything worth a glance.

Ali is not happy.

We look at Roman Reigns retaining the Universal Title over
Kevin Owens in a TLC match.

From Smackdown.

Universal Title: Kevin Owens vs. Roman Reigns

Reigns, with Paul Heyman at ringside, is defending inside a
cage. Owens slugs away to start but gets sent into the cage a
few times. The Samoan drop gets two but Owens is back up to
stomp Reigns in the corner. That means the Cannonball can
connect for two and Reigns is in trouble. Back up and Owens
tries the Pop Up Powerbomb, only to have Reigns reverse into a
Rough Ryder of all things. Owens punches him down again and
the Bullfrog splash connects for two.

We take a break and come back with Reigns hitting a sitout
powerbomb for two of his own. Owens is able to hit the Pop Up
Powerbomb for two more but Reigns catches him in the corner.
The superplex is loaded up but Owens reverses into the
spinning superplex for two more. Reigns hits the Superman
Punch for another two and it’s time to choke on the ropes.
Owens is back with his own choking to break free though and
Reigns is down in the middle. The Stunner gives Owens two more
and we take a second break.

Back again with Reigns having to pull Owens off the top but
getting superkicked away. Owens’ Swanton hits knees though,
allowing Reigns to hit the spear for a rather near fall.
Reigns is aghast and talks trash, only to have Owens slam the
door on his head. Owens sends him into the cage over and over



to knock Reigns silly so here’s Jey Uso to slam the door on
Owens’ head.

That earns Jey a door to the head but the delay lets Reigns
pull Owens back in. A superkick connects but so does Reigns’
Superman Punch. The spear only hits cage though and there’s
another Stunner to drop Reigns. Owens goes to the door….and
here’s Jey again to handcuff him to the cage. Reigns is up and
steps over Owens, who shouts that Reigns’ kids should be
ashamed of him to retain at 25:36.

Rating: B. This felt like a big time TV match and that’s all
you can ask for out of a big time TV match. It was a nice
followup to the TLC match and that’s a hard trick to pull off
given how great that was. The ending feels like a way to set
up a Last Man Standing match, which should be a heck of a
violent blowoff to the whole thing. This had good drama and
action and the ending gave them a way to keep going. Not bad
for a long, entertaining match.

From Smackdown.

Intercontinental Title: Sami Zayn vs. Big E.

Big E. is challenging in a lumberjack match (with a few Raw
wrestlers at ringside). Sami gets powered around to start but
manages to get in a running shot to the face in the corner. E.
is sent outside where the lumberjacks get in some cheap shots
before throwing him in again. Back in and Big E. runs Sami
over with the straight power that you would expect, only to
miss the running apron splash.

Back with Sami charging into the Rock Bottom out of the corner
for two. Sami tries to run away but gets thrown back in by the
lumberjacks. Big E. pulls him back in with Sami grabbing the
ring skirt in the process. The referee fixes it up so Sami
uses the chance to get in a poke to the eyes. That gives Sami
two so he goes up top, where a sunset bomb gets two more. The
spear through the ropes connects so the lumberjacks slug it



out, even as Sami tries to bail. That doesn’t work, as Sami is
throw back in for the belly to belly, the Warrior Splash and
the Big Ending to give Big E. the pin and the title at 13:15.

Rating: C+. The wrestling wasn’t the point here and there is
nothing wrong with that. Above all else, they got in, did
their thing, and got out with a match that felt important.
They needed to do something special for Big E. and winning the
Intercontinental Title on Christmas night, even in a match
without much drama, feels like something important. Nice main
event here, but the moment mattered more.

Post match the lumberjacks pick Big E. up and confetti falls
to end the show.

We look at Keith Lee becoming #1 contender.

Angel Garza vs. Akira Tozawa

Garza TAKES OFF HIS PANTS and throws them at Tozawa, allowing
Garza to take over early. A rake to the eyes lets Garza knock
him down into the corner but Tozawa gets in a running shot of
his own. Tozawa goes up but dives into a superkick and we take
a break. Back with Garza kicking him in the ribs and grabbing
a camel clutch. An abdominal stretch stays on the ribs but
Tozawa fights up and kicks him to the floor. A baseball slide
misses though and Garza nails a running dropkick on the way
back in. Tozawa manages the Iron Octopus but Garza powers out
and hits a low superkick. The Wing Clipper finishes for Garza
at 9:39.

Rating: C-. This was a squash for all intent and purpose as
Tozawa barely got in any offense whatsoever and then lost
clean. It is quite the drop off after what we saw last week
and that’s rather disappointing after last week’s pretty good
match. I’m not sure what they were going with here, but it
didn’t work out so well.

We look at Randy Orton in the Firefly Fun House, where he



attacked the puppets. Alexa Bliss challenged him for later.

From Raw.

Here is Alexa Bliss so Randy Orton can answer her challenge.
Orton asks where Fiend is but Bliss says this is about her.
She goes outside to find a present, which contains gasoline.
Bliss challenges Orton to do to her what he did to him but
Orton doesn’t move. Bliss pours the gasoline on herself and
says light the match.

Orton still won’t move so she calls him a little b**** and
pours the rest of the gas on herself. Orton: “You think I
won’t do it?” He talks about how much he loves to hurt people
so if Bliss wants to join the Fiend in h***, he’ll make her
join him. There go the lights so Orton lights the match….and
that’s it. Dang when is the last time they had an actual
cliffhanger???

Overall Rating: D+. Oh yeah this was Main Event all right,
with nothing worth seeing and a pair of worthless matches. It
doesn’t help that Raw was in the holding pattern for the week
and the big story was attempting to murder Alexa Bliss. That’s
not much of a Christmas week idea, which might actually make
things worse. Nothing show, but it’s not like anything matters
this week anyway.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:
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